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October 28, 2015

Dear Chappagqua Families,

As you noay be aware, Chris Schreufnagel, a former theater teacher at Greeley, was arrested by the New
Castle Police today on a felony and serious misdemeanor charges. The charges are deeply troubling for
our entire school community. Mr. Schraufniagel resigned from the District on Sept. 4, 2015, after having
been on leave since June 15, 2015, when allegations first came to our attention. We have been
copperating with requests made by the New Castle Police and Westchester District Attormey throughout
their investigation and will continue to support the autherities in every way possible.

The safety and well-being of our students is aur highest priofity. Throughout the summer, cur high schoal
dinical staff and guidance counselors were available, as they are now, to Greeley students. They are
experienced in dealing with trauma issues. Since June, Westchester Jewish Community Services clinical
experts have been consulting with us, induding providing additional training for our high school
counsaling team. They are continuing to work with us throughout the year.

Given the sericusness of the charges and the concerns they raise, your principal, in the coming weeks, will
provide an epportunity for you to discuss how to support your children and to learn how the District and
your school address safe leaming environments for students.

An arrest of this nature has a profound effect on our community. We know that some students may be
talking about information that may make them feel confused or anxious. Their teachers, as well as our
dinical staff and guidance counselors, are well-prepared to address their cancerms. Also, they can frovide
additional resources for students and families.

This is a chalienging time for our school community aral we are doing everything possible to support our
students, parents, and staff. Our faculty and staff, as always, are committad to providing an academically

strong and safe leaming environment for all students.

Thank you very much for your support and assistance during this difficult time for our school
community. Please contact your principal or me directly with specific questions or Concems. ;

Sincerely,

Lyn McKay
Superintendent
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